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Abstract. Descriptions are given of three new species o f Aphodius ILLIGER, A. (Lobopar- 
ins) chaiyaphumi and A  (Alocoderus) luangensis from Thailand, and A. (Agrilinus) tashi- 
gaonae from Nepal. Ataenius ambaritae STEBNICKA is newly recorded from Thailand.
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I. INTRODUCTION

In spite of a  number of recent papers on the Aphodiinae of southern Asia (AHRENS &  
S t e b n i c k a  1997; M a s u m o t o  1988, 1991, 1992; S t e b n i c k a  1986,1989, 1990, 1992) and an older 
monograph on the Scarabaeidae of Indochina ( P a u l ia n  1945), the aphodiine fauna of the region re­
mains poorly known. Therefore quite superficial collecting can still lead to the discovery of addi­
tional new and interesting species.

There has not been a comprehensive review of the oriental members of the subfamily Aphodii­
nae since the treatment by BALTHASAR ( 1964). Nearly all recent work in the countries of the region 
has been based on collecting by European and Japanese visitors, with material, almost invariably, 
deposited in collections in Europe or Japan. This situation is not unique to the Aphodiinae, nor even 
to the Scarabaeidae, but is general in most groups of insects, and probably for many other organ­
isms. Obviously, this is not going to change rapidly, but the lack of reliably identified material in 
the countries of origin imposes a serious constraint on the ability of residents to contribute to under­
standing of the local biodiversity.

In an effort to start overcoming some of the problems outlined above, the Royal Thai Govern­
ment established a special research fund, the Thai Biodiversity Research and Training Fund (BRT), 
to assist Thai nationals, together with foreign collaborators, in cataloguing the rich biodiversity of 
Thailand. The junior author has the privilege of being associated with Dr Yupa H a n b o o n s o n g , at 
the Department of Entomology, Khon Kaen University, in North East Thailand, in a BRT funded 
project to study the diversity of dung beetles of the subfamilies Scarabaeinae and Aphodiinae in the
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